
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
Christ is risen! 
 
Throughout Easter, we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord (and our prom-
ised resurrection, too). It is a time of new beginnings, a time of fresh starts. 
The beauty of our Holy Week and Easter Sunday services was brought about 
by a whole cadre of people who devoted themselves to making this part of the 
church year a reverent and glorious celebration of Christ.  
 
The celebration of Palm Sunday as just Palm Sunday and not as a mini-
version of Good Friday has been well-received by our members and friends. 
Our First Communion and Confirmation students did an admirable job lead-
ing Stations of the Cross on Good Friday. Three (3) of our young people re-
ceived their First Holy Communion on Easter Sunday. Attendance at worship 
on Easter Sunday continues to increase slowly, though we are not at the pre-
Covid level yet. We almost ran out of worship bulletins. We will have to print 
more than 300 next year!  
 
Looking ahead, three (3) of our Second Year Confirmands will affirm their faith in the Rite of Confirmation on 
the Day of Pentecost, May 28, 2023 at the 10:30 AM service. On Old Church Sunday, June 11, 2023, we will 
have one (1) service in the Old Church at 9:30 AM. The Reverend Dr. Karl Krueger will return as our preach-
er. Following a light lunch in Fellowship Hall, Pastor Krueger will delight us with a presentation on A Funeral 
and a Feud. Since Pastor Krueger is such an engaging preacher and presenter, why not invite your family, 
friends, neighbors, and co-workers to join you at Augustus on this day. They will be blessed by our invitation.  
 
Looking further ahead, since 2023 marks the 250th anniversary of the writing of the hymn Amazing Grace, we 
will have a Sunday this fall in which we will focus on this hymn and its remarkable author. Keep an eye on 
future issues of The Augustinian for more information.  
 
Christ is risen! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 
 
P.S. See you on Sunday! 

Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 

First Holy Communion was administered to our Communion Class today 
during the 10:30 am service on Easter Day. May God bless them as they 

continue their journeys of faith. 

Ethan DePaul 
Lilly North 
Colin Smith 
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Christian Education 
If you missed the presentation of Stations of the Cross by our 3-in-1 students and choir, you really missed 
something! Thank you to everyone to participated. Our adult helpers were Melissa & Shane Elison, Ann Walk-
er, Kelly Stalker, Chilly Lyaro & Jen Wentworth. We also had some fantastic senior high youth group mem-
bers that we could not do without on the stage crew: Abigail Stalker, Thomas Lyaro, & Ethan Depaul. But a 
special thank-you is due our confirmation students who took part: Graham Anderson, Liam Depaul, Gavin Eli-
son, Julianne Fishell, Arianna Judisch, Katie Kerr, Abi Leigl, Wes Long, Erick Lyaro, Devyn Parker, Charlie 
Richvalsky, Andrew and Gracie Schlegel, and Colin Smith. Many of our students played multiple roles, but 
Katie Kerr wins the prize for having played FIVE roles. Her cousin Julianne Fishell was a close second with 
four roles. Emily Brandt was out of town for the presentation, but filled MANY roles during rehearsals when 
others were absent, allowing practices to run smoothly. I’ve said it before and I’ll 
say it again: We have a wonderful group of young people at Augustus! 

As our program year winds down, I’m looking forward to our Vacation Bible 
School, which will take place June 26-29. Our first job is to make sure we have 
enough adult volunteers to present a safe and lively VBS, so if you would like to 
help, please contact me! Clearances are required but are easily obtained. 

Thank you for all you do to support the children and youth at Augustus. 

Grace & peace, 

Sonya Sowards 
Director of Christian Education 

Altar Servers at 10:30 am 
Date Acolyte Lessons Prayers Communion  

Assistant Altar Guild 

5/7 Devyn Parker Alanna Jessee Sonya Sowards Gary Wessner Jim L. & Mike V. 
5/14 Charlie Richvalsky Sonya Sowards  John Kochel Jim L. & Mike V. 
5/21 Arianna Judisch Martha Kriebel Connor Elison Sherry Jessee Jim L. & Mike V. 
5/28 Grace Schlegel Jennifer Wentworth Alanna Jessee Ethan DePaul Jim L. & Mike V. 

Intercessors 
 It’s OK to walk up to the lectern during the Creed.  

Please be sure to be in position at the lectern so you can begin reading right away. 

Augustus Book Club  
The next meeting will be held on Monday,  May 15 

at 7:00 pm in the Vestry room.  

We’ll discuss  

Paradise by Toni Morrison 

New Members always welcome!  

Contact Karen McClain   610-489-9625 or office@augustustrappe.org 
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May 
 
 

Christ is Risen!  He is risen indeed!  

 So many people helped make our Holy Week and Easter Sunday truly meaningful for all who attended or 
viewed.  Many thanks to the singers, bell ringers, soloists, instrumentalists, worship leaders, ushers, those who 
set up and cleaned up; to Karen who printed all the bulletins, and to Jim for recording and posting the ser-
vices.  A shout-out to student organist Connor Elison who often plays during communion and played the post-
lude on Easter Sunday. I was so happy to see so many people on Easter Sunday, especially Leesa Shunk and 
Dottie Luft – we’ve missed you!  I’m so joyful being the organist when the pews are full and so many people 
join the song:  Jesus Christ is Risen Today – Alleluia! 

 As our choir year enters its last full month, there is one more concert to tell you about.  On Friday, May 5th, 
the handbell group Philadelphia Bronze will play a concert here at Augustus.  There are no tickets and no 
charge, but a free-will offering will be received for Philadelphia Bronze.  The concert begins at 7 pm – come 
and bring friends! 

 You know, the church continues its Easter celebration for seven Sundays – fifty days.  Why is this?  After his 
resurrection, Jesus spent forty days on earth before his ascension, and ten days later was the feast of Pentecost 
(a harvest festival) when the Holy Spirit came - everyone heard the gospel in their native language.  So the 
Great Fifty Days are a celebration of the Resurrection of Christ and all that it means for us, leading to the 
launching of the Christian Church and its mission on Pentecost, to tell the whole world the good news. 

If you like telling the good news in music and song – please speak with me about joining a choir or offering 
some solo music in church sometime!  There are lots of open Sundays this summer for special music offerings. 
 
See you in church! 
 
~Laurie Mueller 
 

From the Bench 
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Geranium Sunday 
Flowers can now be ordered for Pentecost!All members of the Congregation are invited to 
order Red Geranium Plants as a memorial to or in honor of Loved Ones/Friends to deco-

rate the Church Sanctuary in celebration of Pentecost, May 28, 2023. The Women of 
ELCA will take responsibility for their planting on church grounds. Please include payment 

with your order. Make Checks payable to: AUGUSTUS FLOWER FUND 

Last day to order is May 14, 2023 

Mail to:  Karen Lachenmayer, 412 Dartmoor Rd., Schwenksville, PA 19473 

Phone:  610-287-2827 E-Mail:  karenlachenmayer@gmail.com 

Name:      

Quantity   $5.00 each Total: 

________   _________ ________ 

  
I would like the bulletin acknowledgement to read: 

 

  

  

  

  

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
 

The Senior Youth Group would like to thank the congregation for supporting our fund raisers throughout the 
2022/2023 year.  We would also like to thank the youth and their parents for all their efforts.  The proceeds 
from any fund raiser go towards our monthly activities, our outreach projects and our annual mission trip. 
Our year end activity is chosen by the seniors in our group.  We only have one this year, Liz Wentworth, and 
she chose Hershey Park.  We’ll be heading there the first weekend in June.  It will be sad to see her leave, but 
we look forward to the new youth joining us.    
The SYG will be going to Camden, NY again this year from July 23-29.  The annual golf outing fund raiser 
for the trip is being held on June 2nd.  If you’re interested in golf, please pick up a brochure in the Muhlenberg 
Center. 
If anyone is interested in becoming a leader in the SYG, contact one of the current leaders.  New people bring 
new ideas and that is always appreciated. 
If you are in need of work or you know someone that is, please let us know.  The three churches that make up 
the One Dream Mission Team would like to help where we can.  Please contact any of the leaders or contact 
the office with a message.   

Chris Dogonniuck, bulldog7224@comcast.net   Cathy Meeley, tcmeeley@verizon.net 
Joe Schaffer, joe.schaffer.44@gmail.com   Gary Wessner, gtwess@comcast.net 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 
 Janet Lauman  Joseph Brennan 

Brittany Cornish 
John Niskala 
Megan Williams 

 Amanda Christy 
Barbara Cornish 
Jonathan Price 

Kevin Millheim 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Michael Stokes  Alexa King 

Linda Romano 
Pamela Kunasz Ben Dogonniuck 

Nancy Ehret 
Gary Halteman 
Devyn Parker 

 Quinn Perkins 
Zoe Perkins 
Dawn Schmitt 
Terri Yetter 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
Emma Raupp Dylan Funk 

Jessica Krauter 
Walter Mills 

Sarah Allen 
Daniel Garton 
Garrett Halteman 

William O'Boyle Sam Gabel 
Faye Jenkins 

Lindsey Allebach 
Jeffrey Althouse 
Tyler Schwirian 

Colby Davis 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
Denise Althouse John Robinson 

Peyton Shaffer 
R. Walter Slauch 

Dennis DeWane 
Scott Halteman 
Dave Rheiner 

Cooper Demark Jaime Nelson 
Riley Smith 

Dylan Crothers 
Lucy Olsen 
Charlie Richvalsky 
Ryan Sellman 

Tim Anderson 

28 29 30 31    
Gus Frisco 
Jennifer Kuklentz 
Mya Schiller 
Riley Schmidt 

 Anita Halteman 
Dustin Keim 
Mason Stephan 

James DeNucci 
Ethelyn Perkins 

   

May Birthdays! 
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Get Out in God’s Creation 
Where can you learn about God? In the Bible. In the fellowship of believers. In creation. If we want our chil-
dren to know God, then we need to get out in God’s natural world with them. That doesn’t mean taking an 
expensive vacation. God’s world can be found in a yard, a vacant lot, or a neighborhood park. You don’t have 
to plan an expedition, or a picnic. Even fifteen minutes will give you a chance to observe and marvel, thank 
and praise. 

What can you learn about God from creation? Look at all the different leaves. God loves variety. Find a spi-
der web. Catch a snowflake. God has built patterns into our world. Watch an ant carrying a heavy load. God 
makes the weak powerful. Listen to the rustle of the leaves and the singing of the birds. God loves music. The 
smallest parts of creation can teach us big truths about our creator and our life. 

Out in God’s creation, we can teach our children about God and help them experience the renewal, peace, and 
joy of being in God’s presence. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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